
Adult Class: Ken Whaley- Fellowship Hall
High School Class: Pete Tidei- Room #5

Kids Class: Linda Seals/Mary Munsell - Room #2

Class on Wednesdays @ 7 p.m.

Adult Class: Wes Seals- Auditorium
Women’s Class: Beth Crawford- Class Room #3

High School Class: - Class Room #5
K-6th Grade: Mary Munsell - Class Room #1

Pre-K Class: Linda Seals - Class Room #2
Infant Class: - Class Room #7

Class on Sundays @ 9:30 a.m.

Worship Service on Sunday at 10:30am

Today’s Reading

Today’s Preacher

Michael Case

302 E 25th St. | Kearney, N
E 68847

w
w

w
.kearneychurchofchrist.org

308.234.9145

CALENDAR

SERVICES

www.kearneychurchofchrist.org | 308.234.9145

302 E 25th St. | Kearney, NE 68847

August 2024

Serving Today

Thank you for joining us today.
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WELCOME!September 8th - Church Potluck in
Fellowship Room after Worship Service

September 21st - Men's Breakfast
in Fellowship Room @ 8am

ANNOUNCEMENTS - Jerry Munsell

SONG LEADER - Ken Whaley

1st PRAYER - Gary Merritt

2nd PRAYER - Doug Houtz

LORD’S SUPPER - James Tidei

READING - Mark Schierling

CLOSING PRAYER - Joseph Morrow

   Ephesians 5:24-32
24. Therefore, just as the church is

subject to Christ, so let the wives be to
their own husbands in everything. 25.

Husbands, love your wives, just as Christ
also loved the church and gave Himself
for her, 26. that He might sanctify and

cleanse her with the washing of water by
the word, 27. that He might present her
to himself a glorious church, not having
spot or wrinkle or any such thing, but
that she should be holy and without

blemish. 28. So husbands ought to love
their own wives as their own bodies; he
who loves his wife loves himself. 29. For

no one ever hated his own flesh, but
nourishes and cherishes it, just as the
Lord does the church. 30. For we are

members of His body, of His flesh and of
His bones. 31. “For this reason a man

shall leave his father and mother and be
joined to his wife, and the two shall

become one flesh.” 32. This is a great
mystery, but I speak concerning Christ

and the church. 
 TODAY’S THOUGHT

  OH.. Be careful little eyes what you see..
Be careful little ears what you hear..
Be careful little mouth what you say.



Laurie Helgeson
Bob Shearer
Gary Whaley

Elaine Harms
Jeannie Seals

Diana Danielson

Card Corner

1st PRAYER
Eddie Lee

SONG LEADER
Gary Wiles
READING
Wes Seals

PREACHER
Cole Franson

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Bobbie Seals

SONG LEADER
Midwest Youth

1st PRAYER
Midwest Youth

2nd PRAYER
 Midwest Youth
LORD’S SUPPER
Midwest Youth

READING
Midwest Youth

CLOSING PRAYER
Midwest Youth

Serving 8/28

Serving 9/01

ANY NEWS OR UPDATES?
Please TEXT items for the bulletin to:

308-234-9145

 FUTURE EVENTS 

Stamped & addressed cards for those listed
here and on our prayer list are available in

the south corner of the foyer.

Please contact Carmen Aufrecht with any
changes or questions

Church Text-  If you don’t get the bulletin text Saturday evening, text Linda.
Also, if you’d like to sign up and start getting the bulletin links by text the

night before, text Linda 308-293-7994.

Cindy Houtz- Was dismissed from the hospital Monday the 19th. Cindy is improving but still
suffers from headaches due to the stroke. Please pray for relief from the pain.

Jeanne Carver- Is back home in Kearney. She is sore but recovery is going well. Please keep
Jeanne in our prayers that she continues on a good road to a full recovery.

Jim Aufrecht- (Dave Aufrecht’s brother) Is improving slowly. Speech has come back fully, but is
needing full time assistance. Please continue to keep Jim in our prayers.

Reed Munsell- (Jerry’s Father) Was placed on Hospice last Sunday. Please keep the Munsell
family in our prayers. 

Vickie Terhune- (Jerry’s Sister) Please pray for Vickie, she is undergoing kidney testing, pray
that the doctors are able to find and treat the issue successfully.

Abby Flores- (Eddie and Dee Lee’s granddaughter) Is in need of prayers, Abby is week two in
the hospital. 

Juana Rivas- (Sheila Jimenez mother) Passed away August 18th. Services are in Ogallala
August 28th, 10 a.m. St. Lukes August 29th 10 a.m. Please keep the Rivas family in our

prayers. Sheila’s address is as follows; 3351 E 120th Ave Unit 14-103; Thornton, CO 80233 

Secret Sisters- Information sheets are in the back of the Foyer in the Secret Sister’s corner. Please fill
them out and return them to Sarabeth. When we receive them all, she will give you your Sister to

shower with love and encouragement.  
Oh baby!!- There is a baby shower table in the back of the Worship Room for Jada and Tucker Hartman’s

baby boy. Little one is expected to arrive the end of October. 
Dads-n-Lads- 2024 retreat will be held at Nebraska Youth Camp, September 6th-8th. Registration fee is

$70 Dad & 1 Lad, $5 for each additional person. You may register on line @ www.dadsnlads.org, or email
greg@dadsnlads.org

Dads-n-Daughters- 2024 will be held at Nebraska Youth Camp September 28th. Information is as listed
for Dads-n-Lads above.

Midwest Youth Rally-  Attendees will be here next week September 1st to bring our Worship service. We
are looking forward to have them come and fellowship with us. Invite a friend! 

CHURCH FAMILY

PRAYER LIST

Thank you to everyone that added their input to the discussion about
our preacher applicant, Roy Goddard. Of those that responded there
were eighteen that said they liked him and we should hire him. There

were ten that said they would be okay if we hired him and five that said
they did not think he is the man for us and we should keep looking. We

received a lot of comments on the intense volume of his voice, a few
that said they appreciated the fact that they could hear everything he

said.

We met with Roy and Shannon over lunch Sunday and then again with
Roy at 3:30 to discuss a number of topics. If he takes the job he is willing
to work with the eldership and serve the congregation, If he is hired we

plan to work with him about his delivery and tone. He is fresh out of
Bible College and willing to learn.

After much discussion amongst the elders we decided to offer him the
minister position. He is going for a second interview at a congregation in

Missouri this Sunday and is one of two final candidates for a church in
Oklahoma. If they choose to move to Kearney they want to wait until

after the baby is born in October.

We have no other candidates at this time. It seems there are preachers
looking for work in the south but very few that are willing to come

north. Roy said that the congregation in Oklahoma that is considering
him had 25 applicants. Please continue to pray with us for the future of

the church here in Kearney. 

As of the Friday the 23rd, we received Roy’s acceptance for the Minister
position.

The elders,
Drew, Jerry, Bobbie, Wes & Peter

 Thank you all for the prayers, cards, texts, and food that was
delivered to us last week! It was so needed and appreciated. We love

you all!! Cindy, Doug and family.


